

August 5, 2024

TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

I hereby transmit for your approval an Order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend a donation of a 2013 Ford F-150, donated by Hanover Insurance/Insurance Fraud Bureau, to be administered by the Boston Police Department.

The purpose of this donation is to support the Boston Police Department in their investigation of individuals and entities suspected of insurance fraud, and any other departmental needs. This donation will benefit the City by providing an additional resource to assist Boston Police Department in protecting residents from fraudulent practices.

I urge your Honorable Body to adopt this Order as soon as possible so that the City of Boston may accept and expend the donation for the purpose for which it was awarded.

Sincerely,

Michelle Wu Mayor of Boston

CITY OF BOSTON

IN CITY COUNCIL

AN ORDER AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF BOSTON TO ACCEPT AND EXPEND A DONATION OF A 2013 FORD F-150 FOR USE BY THE BOSTON POLICE DEPARTMENT.

ORDERED: That the City of Boston, acting by and through the Boston Police Department, be, and hereby is authorized, in accordance with Section 53A½ of Chapter 44 of the Massachusetts General Laws, to accept and expend a donation from the Hanover Insurance/Insurance Fraud Bureau in the form of a 2013 Ford F-150 for the purpose of supporting the investigation of insurance fraud.

HEREBY CERTIFY
THE FORGOING, IF PASSED IN
THE ABOVE FORM, WILL BE IN
ACCORDANCE WITHLAW.

ADAM CEDERBAUM